
COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

Interoffice Communication

DATE:
April 11, 2014
TO:
Supervisor Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, County Board of Supervisors


Supervisor Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairman, Transportation, Public Works and Transit Committee

FROM:
Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:
GMIA SOLAR ENERGY STUDY
POLICY

Informational Report
BACKGROUND

Per resolution File No. 14-91, which directed GMIA staff to investigate the feasibility of a “solar farm” on Airport property, the following steps have been taken:

Airport staff and DAS - Facilities Management staff have completed and will advertise in May 2014 a “Request for Statement of Qualifications” (RFQ) to provide planning, technical and economic feasibility and related services to the Airport in connection with the potential development of a large-scale photovoltaic (1 MW or larger) installation on Airport property.  Due to the unique regulatory constraints of the Airport environment, experience providing professional services to Airports is considered mandatory.
Once the Airport receives responses to the RFQ, staff shall review all responding firms’ qualifications, short list the most responsive firms and subsequently issue a “Request for Proposals” (RFP) for a detailed study of a large-scale photovoltaic facility.  Issues required to be addressed include overall economic and legal feasibility, land use concerns due to safety requirements, reflectivity concerns and preliminary environmental screening.  Results of this study, which are anticipated in the fall of 2014, shall determine the decision to proceed further on this development.
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H:\Private\Clerk Typist\Aa01\TPW&T 14\05 - May 14\INFORMATIONAL REPORT - GMIA Solar Energy Study.doc
